St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

June 18, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Sue Ann Weber, Debbie Combest, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, Barbara Mitchell 
Board Members Absent:  John Miller and Judy Padgett
Others Present: Holly Lepick, Amy Robb and Casey Shaffer
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from May Meeting
4. May Financial Statements 

5. Wedding Web Site Proposal
6. Landscape Architect Proposal
The meeting opened with prayer at 6:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary.
The minutes from the May Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the May Minutes, seconded and carried.
Report from the Treasurer 
May Financial Statement- Revenues about $6,400 ahead of budget expectations and the expenses are about $800 less than the budget amounts.
*Motion to accept the May Financial Statement, seconded and carried.
New Business

Wedding Website Proposal- Amy Robb submitted a new proposal to rebuild the wedding website. The Proposal includes a redesign of the site, making the site user friendly for updating and setting up and social media accounts for the church. Additional options include training & temporary social media management during the first month.
*Motion to accept website proposal for a budgeted amount of $2,400, seconded and carried.
Landscape Architecture Proposal- Mimi Vreeland submitted a proposal to create the landscape design for the commons area, outdoor chapel and prayer wall. As part of the work she will supervise all phases of the construction.
*Motion to accept proposal for a budgeted amount of $2,500, seconded and carried.
Reports

Parochial Report- Filed online. Membership increased from 64 to 89. The average Sunday attendance is 68 and the operating Revenue was $100,173.

*Motion to accept Parochial Report, seconded and carried.
The Commons at St. Cyprian’s Fundraising- Very successful most of the major donors have been visited by someone on the fundraising committee. The last chance mailing will go out in the next week. The campaign should come to a close in July.
Studio Renovations- Tim Valley of Valley Builders gave Fr. Ted a proposal of $21,000 to renovate the studio into a residence. 
Outreach- Food Pantry, Good Samaritan and Dining with Dignity are all going well. A new family has volunteered to grill hot dogs for the July 2nd Dining with Dignity.
Jr. Warden Report
St. Francis Lawn Care Update- They are mowing every other week and doing a pretty good job, there are just a few details that Sue Ann will need to iron out with them.
Mission House & Church Painting- Joe DeCormis is doing a good job and making great progress on the exterior painting. We will need a taller ladder than he has to be able to paint the dormers and the highest points of the east and west walls.
Sr. Warden Report- None
Weddings- Have two booked in October of this year and one in January of next year. We also have an elopement we are doing for half price in December.
Vicar’s Report- 
Vacation- Fr. Ted will be gone Sunday July 14th Nell will lead a Morning Prayer service.
Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
